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November 12, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2013 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:02 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Gus Pikula, Phil Lauwers and Susan Rohall
Member Absent:
Mary Beth Zinn (excused)
Also Present:
Carol Thurber, Township Engineer’s Office
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Grot, supported by Matika, to approve the minutes of the October 8, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Mrs. Thurber stated the topographic surveys have begun on the Priority List parcels that were approved last month.  
The Shelby Road sidewalk has not yet been bid.  It will probably be bid this month with expectation of spring construction for the foundations.

Mr. Cowper stated that the foundations required at this site will cost approximately $75,000.  This is an inclusion to the bridge that we paid $65,000 for and have placed a down payment.  This is in addition to our sidewalk costs. 

Mr. Grot questioned if this will be bid out?  Mrs. Thurber stated yes it will.  
Mr. Matika questioned if there is an order for construction.  Mrs. Thurber stated the foundations will be placed first, then the bridge and lastly the sidewalk.  

Mr. Cowper mentioned that we are anticipating that Farnese will be available to do the sidewalks.  This would not be bid out.

Mr. Cowper asked Mr. Grot how we will handle the funding for these large projects.  Mr. Grot stated he thought there was leftover funding from the previous year.  Mr. Cowper stated yes there was some.  
Mrs. Thurber responded to an email received from Glenn Wynn, Township Planner regarding a resident on Cut Crystal Lane discussing the lack of sidewalks on Dequindre in front of Roberts Elementary.  The good news is the Township has applied for and received one grant, and had applied for and hopefully will receive a second grant for the Macomb Orchard Trail which connects to Gene Shepherd Park, and this is part of that project.

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. 2014 Master Project List Review
This item was discussed under Engineer’s Report
b. Engineer Invoice Review and Approve 
Mr. Cowper stated he is looking for approval of Invoice #2013-1424 in the amount of $945.00 with a billing period of 10/3/2013 – 10/22/2013.
Mr. Matika stated he thought that Mr. Wood or Mr. Zavislak had requested that addresses be added to the invoices so that the location was indicated for reference.  Mrs. Thurber stated she will ask that they be added for the future.

MOTION by Matika, supported by Pikula, to approve the payment of the Fazal Khan Invoice #2013-1424.

Motion carried.

c. Continue Discussion about Notification of Maintenance Program

Mr. Cowper mentioned that we have had some discussion about the notification of the Maintenance Program.  He wants to make sure that everyone is in agreement of using television and the newspapers as proper notification.  
NEW BUSINESS

There is no New Business to discuss.
CORRESPONDENCE

a. Review of correspondence with committee.
This was previously discussed.
ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Cowper stated in agreement with the committee, the December meeting will be canceled as there isn’t a lot going on at this time.  
MOTION by Lauwers, supported by Matika, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:17 p.m.
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   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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